
 
Governing Board Regular Meeting/Study Session of September 8, 2021 

 
 
The Contra Costa Community College District (4CD) Governing Board conducted a regular 
meeting/study session on Wednesday, September 8, 2021, beginning at 5:00 p.m., followed 
by closed session, and continuation of public session at 6:00 p.m. 

 
Equity Gap Study Session 
The Governing Board held a study session on Strategic Direction 2: Decrease Equity Gaps 
for All Students. The presentation included college updates on Student Equity Plans and 
impactful strategies implemented. 

 
2021-22 Adoption Budget 
The Governing Board held a public hearing and approved the 2021-22 Adoption Budget. 

 
New Agreements Approved 
The Governing Board approved a number of agreements, including: 

• a Contra Costa College (CCC) renewal agreement with The Wright Institute to provide 
clinical mental health services to students, including intake, assessment, therapy, crisis 
counseling, referrals, and group therapy; 

• a Diablo Valley College (DVC) renewal agreement with Chappell University to 
provide all platforms and services to deliver the annual WASTC ICT Educators 
Conference; 

• a new District agreement with EideBailly LLP, to provide a comprehensive audit 
including the three foundations, bond financial and performance audits, and other 
post-employment benefits trust; and 

• a Los Medanos College renewal agreement with Virus Geeks to administer and process 
COVID-19 testing for student athletes. 

 
Final 2020 Accreditation Follow-up Report 
The Governing Board approved the Final 2020 Accreditation Follow-up Report. The report will 
be submitted to the Accrediting Commission for Community and Junior Colleges, Western 
Association of Schools and Colleges by the established October 1, 2021, deadline. 

 
Vaccine Policy 
The Governing Board approved the Vaccination Policy Resolution, which will be implemented 
November 1, 2021, for all employees and those students who attend at least one in-person 
class, or visit a 4CD facility. 

• 

Andy Li, President (Ward 4) • Dr. Judy E.Walters, Vice President (Ward 2) • Fernando Sandoval, Secretary 
(Ward 5) • Rebecca Barrett (Ward 3) • John E. Márquez, (Ward 1) •Austin Green. Student Trustee 



The meeting was adjourned in memory of Jean Knox, retired CCC English instructor and Dan 
Leahy, a DVC student, who participated on the Speech and Debate Team. 

 

THE NEXT REGULAR MEETING OF THE GOVERNING BOARD 
WILL BE HELD ON WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 13, 2021, AT 6:00 P.M. 
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